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A Publication of the Everglades  
Chapter of BMW CCA 

Named for when fellow BMW drivers would 
“flash” their headlights at each other 

I have ALWAYS attempted to write the articles worthy of 
reading. At this stage, I was hoping that other members 
would step in and add their talents to our newsletter each 
quarter. We need to fill the white space (that means 
blank sheets of paper in the newsletter). I am contrib-
uting again this quarter not because I want to or must or 
I’m obligated to but because someone needs to. Or it will 
be reduced (it probably will anyway) to 8 pages. IT is 
important for ‘our’ members to hear about things going 
on from their fellow members.  

ANYONE? Anyone else. But alas, it doesn’t happen. As president, I wrote the column for the Pole Position as all our past 
chapter presidents have done and now it is up to Rennie. As editor, Michael Posner writes his bit (and highly informative 
articles). THERE is so much room for any of you – send us pictures (that we can use)! In the past we have received arti-
cles that didn’t make it to press. Something on “how to winterize your car before the first snow” –doesn’t fit in with 
south Florida – not yet anyway. NOT many will sit in the driver seat and give writing a spin around the track. It is ok to 
write about something that already happened, as well as something in the planning stages. IF you have taken a trip up 
to the Foundation and toured the museum – write about it. Heck any museum Car – Art – Hall of Fame, anything! There 
are a few regional BMW CCA events coming up – are YOU going? Write something for us to read. Send pictures (WE 
know you took some with your phone camera!). The newsletters were initially a tool to keep the members informed; it 
was required for chapter compliance; it kept the ”I only read the Roundel” members in the loop on what they were miss-
ing; it was for recruiting members; it was even a way to get cool BMW pictures from Jon VanWoerden. But not so much 
anymore. With national sending out weekly Emails and social media platforms updating all your ‘friends’ or more correct 
– your followers. I still believe it is a great tool and worthy of continuing, others may not. But since we don’t hear from 
too many members, we don’t know what the general membership needs. We do know that the FLasher needs YOU! 

President Emeritus—Bobbi Treen 

CLUB OUTDOOR EVENTS RESUME!! 
Cars & Coffee @ Xtreme Action Park 

Next Meet-up April 11 
(Covid rules still apply) 

Meetings suspended until further notice, stay safe 

Photo by Jon van Woerden 

FLasher NEEDS you… 

And you and YOU! 
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Photos courtesy BMW Foundation 
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…The Inside TRACK… 
 

From your Editor…For complete photo line up from our 
events  - Please use the following link:  

www.bmwccaeverglades.org 
PHOTO GALLERY: Visit our chapter Photo Galleries to 
view and download photos of our ongoing events at: 

bmwccaeverglades.org/photo-galleries and Fisheye for the 
Car Guy: carfisheye.blogspot.com 

 
SUBMISSIONS: The deadline for submission of  materials, 

ads, for sale and events is the fifteenth day before each 
quarter of publication. Please e-mail to: mjpos-

ner1@gmail.com with “FLasher” as the subject line. 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 
 
 
 
President: 
 
Rennie Bryant 
Rennieevergladesprez at 
gmail.com  

 
 
 
Vice President -  
Operations: 
 
Mark Forbes 
Markopsvp at gmail.com  
 
 

 
Vice-President – Social 
Events/Webmaster: 
 
Jon van Woerden  
JonEverglades at gmail.com     
 

 
 
Secretary:  
 
Wendy van Woerden  
Wlvbmwcca at gmail.com  
 
 
 

 
Treasurer:  
 
Maria Lee-Forbes 
Mariatreasurer at 
gmail.com  

 
 
 

 
 
 
The FLasher Editor: 
 
Michael J Posner 
Mjposner1 at gmail.com 
 
 

 
 
President-Emeritus 
 
Bobbi Treen   
Robertatreen at gmail.com 

 

The FLasher, a publication of the  
Everglades Chapter BMW CCA, Inc. 

 
The Everglades Chapter BMW CCA, Inc. (herein referred to 
as the “Club”) is in no way connected with BMW of North 
America, Inc. The Club publishes its Club Magazine, “The 
FLasher” at least quarterly. This publication and all its con-
tents shall remain the property of the Club, and all infor-
mation herein is provided by and for the members of the 
Club. Officially recognized chapters of the BMW CCA and 
BMW ACA are granted permission to reprint or excerpt any 
material in The FLasher, provided The FLasher and article’s 
author are given proper credit. The FLasher does not repre-
sent any commercial interest, nor does it endorse or ap-
prove any product, service or advice. The Club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein.   
 
Unless otherwise noted, none of the information bears the 
status of “Factory Approved.” The ideas, opinions, and sug-
gestions expressed concerning technical matters are those 
of the authors and no authentication is implied. Modifica-
tions undertaken during the warranty period may void the 
warranty. Written contributions to The FLasher are wel-
comed and encouraged (and sometimes pleaded and 
begged for by this Editor). The deadline for articles/photos 
is the fifteenth day before each quarter of publication. The 
Editor reserves the right to edit for length and content. The 
Club’s mailing address is P.O. Box 33612, Palm Beach Gar-
dens, FL 33420-3612. Do you want to receive the The 
FLasher by snail mail instead? PLEASE go to 
www.bmwcca.org and access your account to update your 
preference. Be sure your mailing address is kept current. 
Email saves the Club over $1,000 per issue!!! 

Copyright ©2021 All Rights Reserved 
Everglades Chapter BMW CCA, Inc. 

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING 

Advertising in The FLasher provides you with the oppor-
tunity to reach over 1,300 subscribers with a common 
BMW/Mini interest. Please supply your ad by e-mail (in .jpg 
or .PDF format) anytime up to the 15th day of the following 
months: October, December, February, April, June or Au-
gust by e-mail: mjposner1@gmail.com 

Please have it print ready it is your Advertisement  

 Per issue Per Year (for 4 Issues) 

Full Page    $175.00  $950.00 

1/2 Page    $100.00  $550.00 

1/4 Page    $55.00  $300.00 

Business Card        $25.00  125.00 

Please make checks payable to Everglades Chapter BMW 
CCA, Inc. and send your payment to us c/o Advertising, 
P.O. Box 33612, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420-3612. 
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 The Future Is Here….Just like everyone else, I am wondering where the year went. The pandemic certainly brought 
about a different world for us adjust to. IF WE HAVE adjusted! The past year has taught most of us to adapt. What we did 
in our normal everyday routine may have changed forever. Home delivery has taken on a whole new level of service. Free 
shipping and convenience. What a concept. It used to be that only a few companies, (i.e., Omaha Steaks) delivered perish-
able foods and Pizza Hut, Dominos, etc., delivered in 30 minutes (It was a promise of delivery – or it was free). Several 
years ago, companies like Blue Apron, Nutrisystem, Home Chef were the only home food delivery service – now it is busting 
at the seam with companies offering you to cook their healthy meals at home… meals in 30 minutes. Did the pandemic and 
quarantine bring on this “new business trend”? Or was it evolving at the same time?  
 The grocery stores now stock certain home delivery brands – and/ or have their own line of freshly made dinners 
(complete including seasoning) … You still need to cook, but it is a healthier option and according to many commercials – it 
is a family event. BUT Because you don’t WANT to cook, you have the option to use the drive thru or curbside pick-up at 
your favorite restaurant. With contactless delivery – curbside pickup, some places are going to continue with that marketing 
idea (post-pandemic) – Pizza Hut will have drive-thru “HUTS” for you to pick up your order (that you ordered online or thru 
their app). I am picturing an excessively big vending machine with your dinner on one of the shelves – enter a code to get 
your order and drive home with that HOT prepared dinner. Much easier than having a pizza delivered to you, well past one 
hour, barely warm, and slopped around in the cardboard box. It might even be what you ordered! Just a cold messy version 
of it. I do not know what their “HUT” is going to look like – but the rest is true. It is called imagination and reality (IMO).  
 For those of us that are of that age… and recall the futuristic items- the Dick Tracey watch; the shoe-phone (only for 
Get Smart spy person); the Jetsons’ flying cars and push a button for a meal (AND everything else they had imagined!). All 
seemed so far-fetched but here we are - The future is here. A wireless phone, a cellular service phone that does so many 
things. Takes great pictures, records, plays music, starts your car, turns lights on before you arrive home. There are apps 
for that! Electric cars and charging stations. One thing I cannot imagine is the maintenance on our cars changing from what 
it is. I cannot imagine driving up to the dealership or your independent mechanic shop and having everything done while 
you sit in your car. NOT happening – my first thought is insurance when they put your car on the lift! In the meantime, we 
will sit in the waiting room and use our phones to catch up on the news, make appointments; call a loved one and perhaps 
GTS (Google That Sh%%it). (NOTE: Word came up with this language might be offensive to your readers). Some of you 
might even pick up that BimmerLife or Roundel to read – again. Or you can arrange for a loaner.  
 Car purchasing options – you can buy a car online and have it delivered to your front door. They store them in a vend-
ing machine. Brings a new meaning to the phrase – curbside pickup. Maybe they can pick up dinner on the way. Buying a 
car online has been around for a long time – as well as the available options of getting it from point A-to point B. Having it 
delivered can be more convenient then having your friend drive across country with you to pick up “that car”. But wasn’t 
making a road trip out of getting that car more fun? So was timing the Domino’s Pizza delivery guy… Delivered in 30 
minutes or it was free! The good old days! 
 DANG it – I am hearing those crickets again…. Here we are with one-fourth of 2021 in the rearview mirror. Time 
goes by fast – really goes BYE! The pandemic has taken its toll on so many. Even when the day comes, that our lives return 
to normal, will it be normal? Or merely a version of normal we have come to accept? We are still hearing about groups of 
people and or families, being together and it turns into a spreader. That is another reason for hesitation to have any events. 
In our area, we have been hit hard with cases of COVID and tragically, the deaths that followed. As a chapter we need to 
be responsible, and we will be held accountable. All we can do is keep doing what we need to do, for our own health that of 
our loved ones. STAY HEALTHY! 
 We need more volunteers and more support for Everglades Chapter. As with any organization with a base of volun-
teers, we need more. Things happen and members need to change their level of commitment. This past year, with the pan-
demic and other “normal events” for our membership, we need a few key members to help us. The Miami area needs a 
new Area Rep. I thank Sidney Coca (and Jonathan) for all his help and dedication the past few years. Sidney also handled 
the chapter’s Instagram account. He mentioned requesting pictures several times and a lack of interest and lack of input 
from the chapter membership. ANYONE interested in reviving it and keeping the chapter’s Instagram account an active so-
cial media platform?  I feel it Sydney; trust me I know about the hearing of the crickets…. Of course, I announce every year 
that we need more help and again during the year…. Maybe just maybe… this is the year! Currently the TRSS program is on 
hold until thirrd Quarter 2021. AND that is an IF. The continuing concern is to keep our instructors, staff, and everyone else 
attending, safe at these events. The concern is anyone not vaccinated (including students and parents, etc.); the concern is 
what other variants of the COVID-19 are out there and its transmission. We do have protocols in place for hosting a TRSS. 
Since the students will most likely be the last age-group to be vaccinated (if their parents allow it), it could be past third 
quarter before that is done. YES, we will still have to follow any CDC guidelines at that time. 
 Ideally having any type of social meetings inside is impossible – outside is permissible. The gathering at Xtreme Action 
park is ongoing (face masks are to be worn). Our monthly social meetings can possibly resume – WHEN, we find suitable 
“OUTDOOR” locations. Many places are opening and unfortunately, many people are letting their guard down and getting 
sick. At this point, only outside dining to accommodate a group is our only safe option. We need the help of the member-
ship on this one. Location, location, location? Find one?? NOT yet in the planning stages but the officers have talked about 
planning a chapter party or a picnic. We absolutely need to make sure we can have one safely. Waiting on the local areas 
number of cases to go down – with no surge predicted. There is too much at risk to have a picnic or a party very soon. On 
the topic of the merging of chapters: Florida to be one chapter. The officers at the time (of discussion) and now, are all in 
agreement that Everglades needs be its own chapter. We are fine on our own. This topic hasn’t been discussed in a while 
but that can change. There are some chapter members that have indicated that IF Everglades falls under the ONE Florida 
chapter – they will be gone. 

President  Emeritus—Bobbi Treen 
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Editor’s Take by Michael J Posner 

 For the first time in seventeen years I am without a BMW in my life.  It started two years ago 
after I sold my E30 convertible.  As much as I loved the E30, the lack of a tilting or telescoping 
steering wheel meant that I could never find a comfortable seating position, forcing me to sit too 
close, which my long legs greatly objected to as I drove.  Even my 1965 Corvair has a telescoping 
steering wheel!  For a $34k when new (that’s $68k in today’s money), that omission was disap-
pointing.  I replaced the E30 with a 2004 Porsche 911, and kept my M4 as my daily.   
 
 Within six months of getting the Porsche I learned two things, one that Porsche are great driv-
er’s cars; and two, I was not a coupe kind of guy.  I traded my 2004 911 for a 2007 911 Carrera S 
Cabriolet.  I began using it more and more and coupled with an expected long road trip, and lack 
of warranty on the M4, I traded the M4 for a certified pre-owned BMW 650i, which we took on a 
2,000 mile trip last July to Baltimore.   
 
 A few months later my wife asked me, “Why do you have two cars??”  Why not sell both and 
get one nicer car.  I had no real response, but I started to do some soul searching and she was 
right, I could save some money by selling both and still getting a very nice car, plus also save on 
car insurance.   
 
 Unfortunately for what I wanted BMW had no complete answer.  My parameters were soft top 
convertible, sporty, manual or dual clutch; and reliable.  Another M4 was out of the question and 
the 2022 M4 soft top was too far in the distance (plus that hideous front grill).  The Z4 was a possi-
bility except I had found the eight speed automatic in the 650i to be a lazy shifter compared to the 
M4’s DCT and the Porsche PDK.  If the Z4 only had  a dual clutch or manual……  I looked at the Z8 
as I have always loved those, but the prices are way beyond my reach.  With the i8 falling to below 
$60k I even looked at an i8 Roadster, but alas the prices were still beyond my reach (cheapest on 
the market as I write this is $90k).   
 
 This led me back to Porsche, and I ended up buying a 2012 Porsche Carrera S Cabriolet with a 
PDF Dual Clutch Transmission from a dealer in North Carolina.  I sold my old 911 to a young lawyer 
in Massachusetts, and the BMW 650i to a local buyer.  I also finally started my Corvair moderniza-
tion program, adding front disc brakes, a dual master cylinder, new headlights, working speedome-
ter, tachomter, gas gauge and volt meter and electronic ignition.  She runs great now. 
 
 So since mid-December I have been driving my 911 as my daily, but I have not forsaken my 
BMW love.  I have not decided if or when I will get another but I keep looking.  I gravitate to the M 
Coupe (not sure I will fit), an E46 M3 six speed; a 135is six speed, or another E30 (if I can solve 
the seating/wheel issue).  So if and 
when we can meet again and I show 
up in my 911, please no unkind re-
marks! 
 
 On the plus side, I have received 
my first vaccine shot and by the next 
issue, I hope most members will have 
as well and we can finally get things 
going again in person.  That is, of 
course, if we can find a place to meet.  
Until then have a wonderful and safe 
spring. 
 
- Michael J Posner 
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THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING  

The BMW Car Club of America Foundation! 

 

 THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING The BMW Car Club of 

America Foundation! Did you know that Amazon Smile will 

donate 0.05% of the price of your eligible Amazon Smile 

purchases to the BMW CAR Club of America Foundation? 

Support our charitable organization by shopping at 

smile.amazon.com! How to use the Amazon Smile to sup-

port the BMW Car Club of America Foundation: Type in 

“smile.amazon.com” for the internet search. You will see a 

box – select a charity – Type BMW into the search box and 

hit enter. Results – “BMW Car Club of America Foundation 

– Greer SC….” Hit: SELECT While you are shopping, you 

should see ‘supporting BMW Car Club of America Founda-

tion.’ At the top of the page. The items that are eligible for 

the Smile amazon donation, are noted. After making your 

purchase you will see: THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING The 

BMW Car Club of America Foundation! You only need to do 

this once – Be sure to be on the site for 

smile.amazon.com. If you sign on to amazon.com and you 

are registered for SMILE – a box will pop up and ask “do 

you want to go to smile.amazon to support BMW Car Club 

of America Foundation?” CLICK on it and start shopping! 

Using smile.amazon is the how the charitable donation 

from your purchases are made. Using smile.amazon is the 

same Amazon – same products - same prices – same ser-

vice; it does not change your accounts with Amazon, Ama-

zonPrime etc. 

Enjoy shopping!  

 

 

Why I am a Member of  
Everglades Chapter! 

• Get to hang out with fellow BMW enthusiasts  

• Three monthly social meetings at a location near you!  

• Roundel Magazine 

• The FLasher 
• Street Survival (the more teens learn to drive, the saf-

er we all are) 
• The National Website (free classified postings) 

• Club Road Trips  

• 15% discount on purchases at many BMW Dealers 
(parts not cars/repairs) 

• The new car rebate.  I have pocketed $1,500 so far on 
two new BMW purchases: (www.bmwcca.org/
vehicle_rebate) 

• The Annual Picnic/Car Show 

• The Annual Christmas Party 

• The network of support from other clubs.   
  
What does this all costs you ask?  Hundreds?  More?  No, 
the annual dues are only $58.  So next time you wondered 
why you were a member, or were thinking of not renewing 

your membership, keep in mind all the benefits that are 
available.   

Everglades Chapter 
monthly Social  

Membership meetings 
 

Meetings are held on the  
First, Second  and  

Third Tuesday  
of each month  

from 7:00-10:00 p.m.  
These meetings are currently 
suspended but we anticipate 

restarting meetings  
later this year. 

We are looking at better loca-
tions that can accommodate 

the club in Palm Beach, 
Broward and  

Miami-Dade Counties. 
Please send suggestions to  

 
JonEverglades at gmail.com 
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In case you missed it...  
BimmerLife is the BMW CCA's weekly 
email newsletter with the latest club, 
BMW, and racing news from around the 
world. Sent every Tuesday, the newsletter 
includes details on upcoming national and 
regional events, special promotions, a col-
umn from Roundel magazine's own Hack 
Mechanic, and much more!  

1992 Alpina B10 BiTurbo 

 This collection piece of BMW and Alpina 
history is now available at ASG Miami with on-
ly 58,000 miles!  Restored and repainted in its 
original color and condition, this is one of the 
best examples of the Alpina B10 we've seen. 
Grey interior trim rather than wood trim that 
was popular in these cars and has an interior 
that is in fantastic shape. 

 The car blows cold AC, pulls healthily in all 
gears and is ready for its new owner. This is 
one of the most incredible Alpina cars ever 
made being number 384 of 507. Alpina re-
worked the BMW E34 chassis and gave it a 
twin turbo straight six set up that helped this 
car gain its notoriety on the Autobahn cruising 
executives and high end collectors to their 
destinations at the fastest speeds.  

 This car came with better brakes, upgraded 
suspension, Alpina's own wheels, custom man-
ually adjustable boost controller for the de-
sired power, and a 3.5 liter straight six with 
twin turbos attached. This car was truly ahead 
of its time and by today's standards of perfor-
mance, it remains extremely agile and capable 
of tremendous speeds. 

 Our Alpina B10 BiTurbo has had over 
$7,000 in recent maintenance with certificates 
of authenticity and copy of order sheet availa-
ble from Alpina directly upon request. Do not 
miss out on the opportunity to have one of the 
most sought after Alpinas made.  

 Contact Giancarlo Motta 305-803-5172 or 
email autosourcegroup@gmail.com for info & 
pricing.   

tel:(305)%20803-5172
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BMWs at Sebring 

Photos by Jon van Woerden 

12 Hours of Sebring 

BMW Team RLL finished overall 9 and 10th at 
the March 20, 2021 12 hours in a field of 37.  

The two BMW M8 GTEs finished 2nd and 3rd in 
the GT Le Mans class (behind a Porsche 911 
RSR).  A BMW M6 GT3 run by Turner Motor-
sports finished 25th, and and 8th in the GT 
Daytona class. The overall winner was team 
Mustang Sampling in a Cadillac sports proto-
type racing car.  Speeds exceed 125 mph for 

the fastest cars with the top speed of the BMW 
M8s hitting 116 mph and 110 mph for the M6 
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Pole Position  

President Rennie Bryant  

 NEW or RENEWAL MEMBERSHIPS 
Visit: www.bmwcca.org or call 1.800.878.9292  

VISA / MasterCard / Discover / American Express 
ALL other CLUB business call 864.250.0022 

 
MOVING? ADDRESS CHANGES AND CORRECTIONS: 

www.bmwcca.org 
 

NATIONAL OFFICE maintains ONE database for the 
“mailings” used for the chapters, the Roundel, news-
letters, raffle tickets, elections and anything that re-
quires a mailing (via USPS, Fed Ex, UPS type services) 
for BMW CCA members. Your Email is also utilized for 
sending email blasts of the electronic Roundel; News 
from the national office; your chapter Constant Con-
tact Emails. 

 
PLEASE keep contact information current with 

National. Please maintain your online  
profile with the club. 

 
Contact via: FAX 864-250-0038 or Email:  
questions@bmwcca.org  
Include your name—membership number and the old 
and new information.  
 
BMW Car Club of America, Inc.     
2350 Highway 101 South | Greer, SC 29651-7206  
Fax (864) 250-0038  Website  www.bmwcca.org   
 
Membership $58.00 a year with discounts for multiple 
year renewals: Three Year $174.00; Five Year $270.00. 
The fee for an Associate membership (must live in the 
same household) is $10.00 a year. Associates have the 
same benefits of a member with-out delivery of a Roun-
del or chapter regional newsletter, BimmerLife. Life-time 
Memberships $1,750.00. Add your Associate member for 
$155.00. 

 
 

All MEETINGS  
SUSPENDED  

UNTIL FURTHER  
NOTICE 

 
 

Please check our website and www.flacarshows.com for 
updates and specific event details 

 Those that know me no that I am more 
comfortable behind an engine than a key-
board, so I apologize that my messages 
here in the FLasher are not as verbose as 
my esteemed predecessor.   

 2021 seems like a repeat of most of 
2020 so far, but I do see the light at the 
end of the tunnel.  Given the ongoing vac-
cinations, experts predict that we may 
reach herd immunity by this summer, allow-
ing a return to some normality.  This would 
include resuming our monthly chapter 
meetings in all three counties.  I hope to be 
able to announce the resumption in next 
quarter’s FLasher.  In order to meet we do 
need to address new locations.  If anyone 
has a recommendation, please reach out to 
me and let me know your suggestion. 

 In addition, if we plan on any Club activi-
ties beyond monthly meetings, now is the 
time to start planning.  A day road trip to 
one of the regional car museums is always 
popular, including the Ft. Lauderdale Pack-
ard Museum (no BMWs but a very cool 
place);  Elliott Museum in Stuart and the 
Revs Institute in Naples.  We are also work-
ing on a future Tire Rack Street Survival 
School for the fall.  Again, if anyone has a 
good location, please let us know.   

 The Club does have a monthly meet up 
at Xtreme Action Park on the second Sun-
day of each month.  Plans to start similar 
meet-ups in Palm Beach and Miami-Dade 
are in the works, stay tuned. 

 Thanks, hope to see you soon . 

Rennie Bryant  

http://www.bmwcca.org
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Photo by Jon van Woerden 


